
Eastleigh and District Branch Minutes 22nd November 2011

Present: Julie Griffiths (Chair), Jo Henderson (NNS Coordinator), Kerry Dye (Newsletter Editor), Louisa Lockhart , Jac, Kate Newman (Postnatal Coordinator), Kristy, Emma Locke (Treasurer), Rachel Illsley, Vicky Mariner

1. Apologies: Faye Tomlinson, Sue Lee

2. Minutes of meeting 17th October agreed with some minor changes.

Introductions to new member. Julie introduced the branch needs and roles

Branch Accounts - Closing 4th Quarter, although year end is changing to April, so there will be an additional 2 quarters before the end of the year. The bank account balance was £695 prior to NNS (end Sept). We need to pay for hall hire for Bumps and Babies and Crestwood College for the NNS hall hire.

Bumps and Babies - mugs have been purchased. The photographer has been booked from a company called Blue Hedgehog, and the branch gets 10% commission on any orders made. Discussed a mince pie request to local stores for the last meeting of the year (13th Dec). Kate is doing a great job in the role. Kate goes back to work in April 2012, so discussed recruitment of a new postnatal coordinator. 

Online (Website, Facebook and Twitter). Sue has been updating Facebook and the website, and doing a fantastic job. Can the members check the website and report and changes. Kate requested that we publicise Bumps and Babies on Twitter and Facebook.

Nearly New Sale

Dates for the next one were limited because of easter, school holidays etc. Has been set to Sunday April 22nd. Jo has two people lined up to help out on the NNS team. Costs included hall hire, printing, labels, chip and pin machines, new rails and rails storage costs. Rails and storage costs were additional expenses so costs should be considerably lower next time. Discussed putting up the price of the sellers pack and/or the entry cost to £1.50. Jo to discuss with other branches. Sellers list opens 3rd January 2012. We will be offering the purchase of the white bags for £1.00. We will add the debit cards information to the posters for the next sale.

Newsletter

Newsletter not quite finished. Kerry to finish and get printed in time for the AMM on 6th December.

Decided dates for next year’s meetings

Tuesday 17th January

Monday 13th February

Tuesday 27th March

Monday 30th April

Tuesday 29th May

Monday 18th June

Tuesday 17th July

No meeting August

AMM - reports are needed from role holders by 1st December.

AOB

It was reported that Elsie still gets phone calls about the NNS. Julie will check the telephone system setup.

4. Congratulations to Vicky who is pregnant and due in March 2012.

Next meetings: (all meeting start at 8pm)

Tuesday December 6th Annual Members’ Meeting Venue Chair’s house.
(3 Saddler’s Mead, Botley Road, Fair Oak, Eastleigh SO50 7AN)

Tuesday 17th January at the King Rufus (Eating Inn) 135 Winchester Road, Chandlers Ford, SO53 2DU

